TOWN OF STRATTON
STRATTON SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
MARCH 1, 2018
7:00 P.M. STRATTON TOWN OFFICE

The Stratton School Board held its monthly meeting on Thursday, March 1, 2018
at the Stratton town office. The meeting was called to order at 7:12 p.m.

ATTENDING: Thomas Montemagni, Chairman, Siobhan Eddy Young, Director,
William Anton, WCSU Superintendent, Lorraine M. Weeks Newell, Clerk and Ms,
Bennett Webber.

NO MODIFICATIONS TO AGENDA

NEW BUSINESS:

Ms. Webber Bennett attended the meeting for the purpose of asking the Board
questions regarding Article #6 of the Annual School District Warning. She
questioned her son’s continued attendance to Long Trail School. Chairman
Montemagni explained the aspects of the budget, funding of tuition and high
schools where students attend. Ms. Bennett was encouraged to attend Stratton’s
town meeting where all aspects of the Warning would be addressed and voted on
by Stratton town residents.

MINUTES: Minutes from the February 1, 2018 meeting were read. Lorraine Weeks
Newell motioned to approve and Thomas Montemagni seconded.

NO RESIDENCY APPLICATIONS

CONTINUED BUSINESS:

As reported in the February 1, 2018 minutes, the Stratton School Board intended
to revise Stratton’s School District Residency Policy F13 and Tuition Payment
Policy F16.

Siobhan Eddy Young motioned to approve the Stratton Tuition Payment Policy
F16, as defined by 16 V.5.A 823 and 824. Lorraine Weeks Newell seconded.




Siobhan Eddy Young motioned to approve the Verification of Stratton Residency
Policy F13, as defined by 16 V.S.A 1075. Thomas Montemagni seconded.

Policies F16 and F13 were approved.

In September, the Board will readdress the policies governing school attendance,
residency and tuition. " '

ACT 46

The Board addressed Act 46 and any new information regarding a future question
and answer session with Vermont Sec. of Education Holcombe. There has not
been any new information regarding a potential meeting. Superintendent Anton
will contact Ms. Holcombe’s office later this month for an update-on scheduling
the meeting.

BILLING:
Stratton Mountain Schoal - Final tuition payment - $85,181.98 CK#4400
Sullivan, Powers and Co. — Final Audit Billing - $4,992.00 — CK#4401

The order was reviewed, approved and signed.
The total amount of the March 1, 2018 order was $909,173.98

BILLING/FEBRUARY 6, 2018
- The following hill was not included in the order from 2/1/18.
Twin Valley Middle School District — Tuition Stipend - $500.00 CK#4399

The order was approved and signed.
The total amount of the additional billing for February 1, 2018 was $500.00.

As there was no other business, Siobhan Young motioned to adjourn the meeting
and Thomas Montemagni seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 8:25 P.M.

Respectfully submitted, -
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Lorraine M. Weeks Newell
Stratton School Board -




